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BOARD ACTION EXHIBIT NUMBER 2012-13

FINAL BOARD ACTION: JUNE 18, 2012
Pierce College District Number Eleven 
RETIREMENT OF CAROL MCGONAGILL
Business Information Technology Professor
WHEREAS, Carol L McGonagill has submitted written notification, dated December 8, 2012, of her intent to retire from her tenured position as a full-time professor at Pierce College effective June 18, 2012, and,

WHEREAS, the College administration has acknowledged Ms. McGonagill’s intent to retire effective June 18, 2012;

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of Community College District 11 publicly acknowledges their appreciation for Ms. McGonagill’s years of dedicated service to the college, and the Business & Information Technology Department. Ms. McGonagill has served as a valued faculty member for 23 years.

Ms. McGonagill came to Pierce College in 1989 as the second full-time Business Technology faculty member at the Puyallup campus. During her tenure at Pierce College, Ms. McGonagill has defined persistence, consistency and dedication to the field of teaching.

In 1989, during Ms. McGonagill’s first year at the college, she taught BTECH classes at the off-campus building in Puyallup. During her second year, she played a key role in moving the department into the first building of the current Puyallup campus, which greatly increased the visibility of the BTECH department.
Throughout her years at Pierce, Ms. McGonagill assisted countless students in securing internships and jobs. In recent years she developed the BTECH modular computer applications lab. 
Ms. McGonagill’s service to the college includes participation on various committees, and is a member of several business and professional organizations. For the last several years she has served as the district coordinator for the BTECH Department.
Ms. McGonagill has demonstrated an unwavering dedication to her students and their success in the classroom.
Ms. McGonagill is a valued member of the college community and the Board commends her undisputed commitment to the field of education, and extends their best wishes for an enjoyable retirement.
